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June 21, 2022 

 

Mr. John Atkinson 

Board Chair 

Illinois Board of Higher Education 

1 North Old State 

Capitol Plaza, Suite 333 

Springfield, IL 62701-1377 

 

Dear Chair Atkinson:  

 

This letter certifies that Kevin Brookins, Pedro Cevallos-Candau, Lisa Harrell, and Jim Kvedaras 

of the Governors State University Board of Trustees completed the required minimum four hours 

of professional leadership development training for the period of July 1, 2021 through the date of 

this letter. All four received training at the October 13, 2021 IBHE Public Universities Trustee 

Conference.  

 

Trustees John Brudnak, Angela Sebastian (previously Hickey) and Anibal Taboas last received 

training on September 18, 2020 and will complete their necessary four hours of training this fall.  

 

Our eighth trustee, Jeanine Latrice Koger, is GSU’s student trustee. She completed her training 

requirements by attending the October 13, 2021 IBHE Public Universities Trustee Conference.   

 

Sincerely,  

 
Lisa M. Harrell 

Chairperson 

Board of Trustees  


